MAGMA FLOOD CONTROL DISTRICT

MINUTES OF THE

TUESDAY, DECEMBER  6, 2011 MEETING

The Magma Flood Control District called to order the Meeting of December 6, 2011, at

4:02 p.m. at the Florence Unified School District - Anthem K- 8 School - Band Room, 2700 North Anthem Way, Florence, Arizona 85132.  This meeting was properly posted within the boundaries of the District and a toll free phone number of 1-800-920-7487 was provided for individuals residing within and without the District to appear telephonically for the meeting.  The meeting was called to order by President Vinson Dobson.  Director Ty LeSueur and Director Wayne Dames appeared telephonically at the meeting.  Others appearing in person were Kent Pace, General Manger, and Stephen R. Cooper, District Counsel.  Also appearing telephonically was Larry Pfeiffer, Assistant Secretary to the Board.  There were no public members present at the meeting.                  

President Dobson welcomed the Board Members and staff. 

The next item of business was approval of the minutes of September 6, 2011.  A motion was made by Ty LeSueur and seconded by Wayne Dames.  Thereafter, the minutes were approved. 

The next item of business was the General Manager report.  General Manager Pace noted as of October 30, 2011, the District had cash reserves of $3,300,000.00+/- dollars.  The current property tax collections for this fiscal year (to date) are $637,000.00+/- dollars.  It is anticipated that additional taxes of $442,000.00+/- dollars will be collected by the end of the fiscal year.  General Manager Pace noted the District would have approximately $3,750,000.00 dollars of cash to apply towards obligations and expenditures.  
General Manager Pace next gave an update on the Dam Rehabilitation.  General Manager Pace noted the Rehabilitation Contract was signed on April 1, 2011, and we now are eight (8) months into the Contract and the dam rehabilitation is not as far along as planned.   The original contract called for a sixty (60) day period for FNF to prepare construction work plans.  Unfortunately, FNF took approximately seven (7) months to complete the approved work plans.  General Manager Pace noted he has been speaking directly to the President of FNF in order to be conciliatory and hopefully get the construction back on track. 

General Manager Pace noted that very limited progress on the dam rehabilitation has occurred, although the work plans were approved approximately forty-five (45) days ago.  This week earth moving equipment was placed on site and prior to this, the work had mainly consisted of clearing and grubbing and pre-wetting operations.  General Manager Pace noted the Contractor had completed approximately $400,000.00 dollars of work of which we have paid $300,000.00+/- dollars and are reviewing and processing the pay application for an additional $100,000.00+/- dollars.  

General Manager Pace noted the $7,500,000.00+/- dollar construction contract with FNF would now appear to be scheduled for completion around August 1, 2012.  General Manger Pace noted he has concerns as to whether completion will occur on this date because of the contractor’s progress to date.  

General Manger Pace next gave an update on Federal Funding from the contract with NRCS.  General Manager Pace noted that NRCS was paying $1,150,000.00+/- dollars on our Quality Assurance Plan.  Approximately $229,000.00 dollars is completed under the contract and we are currently processing an additional pay application for $47,000.00+/- dollars.  General Manager Pace noted that, of the current $182,000.00+/- dollars which the District has paid out, the District has  been fully reimbursed by NRCS.  General Manager Pace also reminded the Board the NRCS funding would provide for approximately sixty-five (65%) percent of the construction cost of the dam rehabilitation.

General Manager Pace next noted he had been contacted by Johnson Utilities wishing to inquire about purchasing District property near Hunt Highway.  General Manager Pace met with Representatives of Johnson Utilities and explained the District’s uses of this real property for flood control.  General Manager Pace noted that, after learning of the property’s constraints, Johnson Utilities may no longer have an interest in acquiring the District property.  General Manager Pace advised the District Board he would keep them current on any further discussions involving Johnson Utilities’ interest in acquiring District property.

The next item of business was the Executive Session.   President Dobson exercised discretion and placed the Executive Session at the end of the Meeting. 

The next item of business was election of officers.  Board Member LeSueur nominated Vince Dobson as President, Kent Pace as Board Secretary, and Larry Pfeiffer as Assistant Board Secretary.  This motion was seconded by Wayne Dames and it was thereafter unanimously approved.

The next item of business was Board Member reports, there were no other reports.

The next item of business was an Executive Session with the Board and Staff.  The Executive Session began at 4:30 p.m. and reconvened in Regular Session at 5:05 p.m.

The next item of business was other business, there was no other business before the Board.  Thereafter, the meeting was adjourned by President Dobson at 5:06 p.m.

DATED this _____ day of December, 2011.

___________________________________

STEPHEN R. COOPER, 

District Attorney
